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County Reply – Mandatory Review of Local Planning Action

as per NYS General Municipal Law §239-l, m, &n

Local Referring Board: Town of Chester Planning Board

Referral ID #: CHT 06-18M
Applicant: Dale Van Pamelen




Tax Map #: 17-1-20.2
Project Name: Tin Barn Brewery




Local File #: none provided 

Proposed Action: Site Plan for new construction of 6400 sq. ft. building and associated site improvements for use as a brewery and tasting room, with onsite hops growing and food preparation
Reason for County Review:
Within 500 feet of the Town of Chester/Town of Warwick boundary
Date of Full Statement: February 1, 2018
Comments:
The Department has received the above referenced site plan and has found no evidence that significant intermunicipal or countywide impacts would result from its approval.  We would like to offer the following advisory comments: 
Traffic Management: The applicant has taken care to align the proposed driveway to Park Drive, located across Lake Station Road. We encourage this alignment as often as possible to decrease the number of intersection points and potentially the number of vehicular accidents on roadways; we thank the applicant and the Town for being proactive about the alignment issue.

Endangered Species: The Short Environmental Assessment Form prepared for this project notes the presence of a threatened or endangered species or habitat suitable for such a species on the project site.  We suggest that the Town require the applicant to consult the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) regarding the potential impact and effective mitigations of that impact.   

Wetlands and Stormwater Management: The project site contains widespread wetlands under the jurisdiction of the DEC.  The project has been designed so that all development is located outside of the wetland area, but the proposed driveway entrance and the sand filter for the onsite septic system are both located in the required 100-foot-wide buffer adjacent to the wetland.  The applicant has proposed multiple bioretention areas, which per the Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan will reduce site runoff below the preconstruction runoff condition; this should reduce the volume of contaminants that enter the wetlands.  Additional mitigation should be determined by the DEC, if necessary.
County Recommendation: 
Local Determination
Date:
April 3, 2018
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Prepared by:
Megan Tennermann, AICP, Planner

David Church, AICP









Commissioner of Planning
As per NYS General Municipal Law 239-m & n, within 30 days of municipal final action on the above referred project, the referring board must file a report of the final action taken with the County Planning Department. For such filing, please use the final action report form attached to this review or available on-line at www.orangecountygov.com/planning.
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